UFTON  PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes





Contact address: School House, 2 Banbury Road, Ettington, Warwickshire CV37 7TB


Email: uftonparishcouncil@yahoo.com Telephone: 07584 086420�
�
�



Minutes of the Meeting of


Ufton Parish Council


held in The Village Hall , Ufton


at 8.00pm on Tuesday 6th November 2012


�
�
�
1�
Record of Members Present.�
Parish Councillors:  Cllr. Tayler, (Chairman), Cllr. Wilkinson (ViceChairman) Cllr. Baldwin(arrived 8.15), Cllr Burrows(arrived at 8.30), Cllr Van Kesteren, Cllr Sheepy.  .


Members of the Public: One;    WCC Cllr Stevens   .�
�
2�
Apologies for Absence.�
Cllr Crowther  (personal)  SDC - Cllr Spencer�
�
3�
Acceptance of Apologies�
Apologies were accepted�
�
4�
Declarations of Interest�
There were no declarations of interest�
�
5�
Open Forum �
- A request was made for a bus stop at the bottom of Ufton Hill to access the Southam bound bus as there is no pedestrian footpath and residents feel that the road is very dangerous to walk along to the existing bus stop.  A cost for the stop was quoted at £1,000- it was resolved to add proposal to the next Parish Council agenda – copy of correspondence to be distributed to Councillors.





-Harbury School – a consultation is being held in May to review the school’s current catchment area. Concerns were raised around children from Ufton being “scattered” over different local schools.  It was resolved for Cllr Van Kesteren to write on behalf of the PC voicing concerns around consistency.





-Planning application APP/J3720/C/12/2185174 – Lower Fox Farm Bascote


Cllrs were advised that 12 breaches of planning permission were being reviewed by enforcement officer. Copies of correspondence to be circulated to Cllrs for information.





-Concern was raised around a car being parked on the pavement at the entrance of Coborn .  This was raised as the elderly and residents with pushchairs were having to walk on the road around the vehicle.   The owner has been asked to move it but has refused.  Cllr Baldwin will make a polite approach should this fail the PCSOs will be informed.�
�
�
Reports for DC Cllr.�
Cllr Stevens advised that the signs on A425 had been ordered and would be in place within the month.   HS2 forum meeting being held tomorrow Cllr Baldwin representing the Parish Council given. 


Budgets were the key focus at present, cuts being made across all departments. Council tax increase being capped by 2%. System of grants also changing. Discussion held around the impact of Core Strategy.


�
�
6�
Approval of Minutes�
   It w It was resolved to approve the minutes from September and October as a true record. Proposed Cllr Tayler and seconded Cllr Baldwin.


   �
�



Matters Arising�



Action�
�
7.1.�
Housing Need Survey


Subcommittee advised that a survey was prepared nothing to report as yet.�
Subcom-mittee to report findings back to Council�
�
7.2�
Neighbourhood Watch – update 





The meeting is fixed for Thursday 29th November at 7.45pm in the Village Hall and a separate invitation was issued with the Ufton News. Based on current information: in attendance will be


 


WCC’s Community Safety Project Team


Abdul Rahim – Community Safety Project Officer


Paul Ledden – Community Project Officer


(Both ex-policemen)


 


Police Neighbourhood Watch Co-Coordinator


Julie Dale


 


Police Beat Manager


Sergeant Simon Osborne








 �
Cllr  Crowther to update at next PC meeting�
�
7.3�
HS2 update 


Meeting being attended on 6th November – correspondence regarding latest consultation received.�
Cllr Baldwin to report back from forum meeting�
�
7.4�
Broadband – update


Cllr Baldwin advised the council on progress of the initiative.  Participation in survey key to success, importance stressed in Newsletter and via leaflets direct to residence. �
Cllr Baldwin monitoring progress,�
�
7.5�
Broad Close – update


Feedback received that grass had recently been cut, satisfactorily; Concern was raised around the pot holes.  As neither Orbit or Stratford District Council would agree to own the road or be responsible for the maintenance it was felt that the Parish Council could not assist further.


�
�
�
7.6�
IVC – odour issue – update


Cllr  Wilkinson attended the meeting and advised the following:


Compost is being exported from the site – 700 tons thus far to local farms as top dressing. Bags available for villages. A request was made for residents not to wrap food waste in newspaper when placing it into the green recycle bin - biodegradable sacks to be used instead. Once PAS 100 accreditation standard achieved the compost will be sold.


Only 18 months to two years left of landfill restoration after that using planting – restored to farm pasture. Invessels will continue.


No mention of effects of HS2


Odour – action has been taken since the summer.  The use of an odour control chemical has increased over a wider area.


Implementation of a planting scheme being held up as planning approval awaited.


HSBC buyout – no concerns raised as BIFFA are obliged to look after landfill once restored – covenants in place to ensure future.�
Cllr Tayler to draft an email to Gillian for newsletter�
�
7.7�
Highway issue in Ufton – update


Works completed and thanks to be passed back to Highways along with a request for the pavements to be resurfaced.�
Clerk to write to Highways�
�



8


�



Village Shop – discuss opportunity –it was decided that the venture was not a viable proposition an analysis of potential income and expenditure was made. �
�
�



Planning Matters�



Resolved�
�
9�



Decisions received - 12 1907 FUL OS 65 Southam Road - granted


�
�
�
�



       Planning applications  – None


�
�
�
10�
Grass cutting - discuss option of controlling contracts in the Parish – it was resolved to approach other parish councils for data and control correspondence and also Highways and SDC for costs to analyse costs to determine need for 2013 budget





�
Clerk to gather relevant information for next PC meeting.�
�



Finances�



Action�
�
11�



Invoices presented for payment


 


 November Clerk salary 


 Gillian newsletter £51.70 


 Mrs Van Kesteren £15 – I tunes voucher 


Jimdo Website  (paid by J Tayler) 


Eon 


It was resolved to approve the payments.


Payments received  - nil


Financial summary – issued to for budget consideration


Budget proposal – discussions for next financial year – review of previous years costs and request for next years projects with a view to setting budgets at next parish council meeting.


Internal Auditor approve job description – job description approved.











�









£ 118.34


£   51.70


£   15.00


£   60.00


£ 127.82�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�



Correspondence�



Action�
�
�
�
�
�
12�
WALC newsletter received.


�
�
�



Agenda Items for next Meeting�
�
�
13�
Items to next meeting– �
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Meeting closed at 9.30pm  Date of next meeting 4th December 2012�
�
�















Signed: Chair  ........................................





Date...............................
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